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Department 4

Chairman
Per Olding

Members with scientific competency
Sigurd Vitols (clinicalpharmacology) scientific secretary
Erik Sundstrom (geriatrics), has not participated in case 2012/160
Tommy Linne (pediatric medicine)
Elisabet Lidbrink (oncology), has not participated in 2012/172, 2012/174, 2012/181 and 2012/191
Lucie Laflammc (injury epidemiology, international health)
Guro GafVelin (molecular immunology)
Erling Lofsjogard Nilsson (clinicalphysiology)
Erik Nasi und (surgery)
Lene Lindberg (psychology), has not participated in case 2012/91
Andre Stark (orthopaedics)

Lay representatives
Rut Andersson
Roland Hakansson
Gunnar Skoglund
Ake Reisnert

Administrative secretary
Eja Fridsta

§ 1 The Chairman opened the meeting

§2 The administrative secretary reported that the scientific secretary since the last meeting on the 25'h
of January 2012 has approved 27 cases relating to changes in approved ethics reviewed projects.

§3 Applications for ethical review of research projects, se appendix.

§4 The chairman closed the meeting and confirmed that the next meeting will occur on 21 march 2012.
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Regional Ethical Review Board
in Stockholm

Meeting 22-02-2012

¦Extract form the protocol nr 2012/4:2

Dnr 2012/172-31/4 Applicant: Stockholm country Council
Appointment Authorised representative: Lennart Adamsson
Andre Stark Project: Scoliosis - result of treatment

Primary Researcher: Paul Gerdhem

DECISION
The committee approves the research on the following conditions.

1. Information about the Privacy Act should be included in the explanatory
statement to participants. See the committee's homepage www.epn.se
quicklinks.

2. Correct the grammatical error (Second last paragraph I the information to
parents)

How to appeal, see specific information.

Decision expedited to the authorised representative,
researcher and in appropriate cases, to sponsors

This extract is consistent with origin certificates

Lena Creutzer Waldersten
Administrative secretary, decision expedited 06-03-2012

This is to certify that this is a true copy of the
english translated version of the original
swedish document

AUAtJ Affl'OTr 1
Karon/U'ta U/wersify .
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20 November 2014

Allan Abbott and Ashleigh Prowse
Health Sciences and Medicine
Bond University

BOND
UNIVERSITY
BRINGING AMBITION TO LIFE

HUMAN RESEARCH
ETHICS COMMITTEE

Bond University
Gold Coast, Queensland 4229
Australia

Ph: +61 7 5595 4194
Fax: +61 7 5595 1120
(from overseas)

Email: buhrec@bond.edu.au

ABU 83 OIO 69-1121
CRJCOSCOOE 000178

Dear Allan and Ashleigh

Protocol No: R01896
Project Title: Reliability and validity in the measurement of postural

asymmetry in three anatomical planes

I am pleased to confirm that your project was reviewed under the Lower Risk review procedure
of Bond University's Human Research Ethics Committee and you have been granted approval to
proceed.

As a reminder, BUHRECs role is to monitor research projects until completion. The Committee
requires, as a condition of approval, that all investigations be carried out in accordance with the
National Health and Medical Research Council's (NHMRC) National Statement on Ethical Conduct
in Research Involving Humans and Supplementary Notes. Specifically, approval is dependent
upon your compliance, as the researcher, with the requirements set out in the National
Statement as well as the research protocol and listed in the Declaration which you have signed.

Please be aware that the approval is given subject to the protocol of the study being undertaken
as described in your application with amendments, where appropriate. As you may be aware
the Ethics Committee is required to annually report on the progress of research it has approved.
We would greatly appreciate if you could advise us when you have completed data collection
and when the study is completed

Should you have any queries or experience any problems, please contact early in your research
project: Telephone: (07) 559 53554, Facsimile: (07) 559 51120, Email: buhrec@bond.edu.au.

We wish you well with your research project.

Yours sincerely

—  

Dr Mark Bahr
Chair

www.bond.edu.au


